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INFORMATIONAL MEMORANDUM 

 

 
SUBJECT: Authorization for the Chairman of the Legislature to execute a 

grant offer from the FAA to purchase two electric pickup trucks 

and two charging stations at the Airport. 

 

 

PURPOSE: To recommend that the Infrastructure, Facilities and Technology 

Committee and the Oswego County Legislature approve 

authorization of the Chairman of the Legislature to enter into an 

agreement with the Federal Aviation Administration to accept 

funding. 

 

 

SUMMARY: The Airport received a grant offer from the FAAs Zero Emissions 

Vehicle (ZEV) program on Tuesday, September 12th, 2023, at 

8:45pm.  After discussions between the County and the FAA, the 

County now has until noon on Friday, September 15th to accept the 

grant offer and execute the grant agreement.  The total cost of the 

purchase of the two electric trucks and associated charging stations 

with installation is expected to be $166,317.  This grant will be 

90% Federal ($149,685), 5% State ($8,316) and a Local Share of 

5% ($8,316). 

 

 

 RECOMMENDED  

ACTION: The Infrastructure, Facilities and Technology Committee and the 

Oswego County Legislature to authorize the Chairman of the 

Legislature to enter into this agreement to accept funding. 
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